
 

 

 
 
 
 
Cllr Ed Colman 
ed.colman.cllr@norfolk.gov.uk 

Community and Environmental 
Services 

County Hall 
Martineau Lane 

Norwich 
Norfolk 

NR1 2SG 
 

Tel:  0344 800 8020 
Textphone:  0344 800 8011 

Email:  ian.sharman@norfolk.gov.uk 
 

 
Please ask for: Ian Sharman Your ref:  
Contact number: 01603 222902 My ref:  IS/56572/HP435/5 
  Date: 17th September 2021 
 
Dear Cllr Colman 
 
Re: Section 53 of the Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981 
 Modification application for the upgrade of Swaffham Footpath no. 51 to a 
Restricted Byway on the Definitive Map and Statement 
 
I refer to the application made by Dr Phil Wadey under the above Act for the upgrade of 
Swaffham FP51 to a restricted byway. 
 
The County Council has decided to make an Order upgrading the claim route on the 
Definitive Map and Statement as a restricted byway.  The Notice of Decision is enclosed 
together with an informative note outlining the reasons for our decision and a plan showing 
the route marked with a bold black line. 
 
The relevant Order will be made in due course and any formal objections should be sent to 
the County Council at that time.  However, if you wish to discuss this matter in the 
meantime, then please do not hesitate to contact this office. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Ian Sharman 
Case Officer 
 
 
 
 
 
 


